
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

19th April 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to the ‘Summer term’ it is lovely to be back and to have some 
moments of sunshine.

We are keen for the children to be able to use the field when the weather 
improves and because of that will require additional midday assistants in order 

to help supervise the children.
The huge white hall in the middle of the field means these roles are essential!

The hours will be Monday –Friday from 11:50am -1:10pm and will initially be until 
the end of the summer term; the roles may be extended.

Please complete this goggle form to register interest in these roles.
https://forms.gle/b3HfiGYytrAokZGj9

I do hope that you have all managed to book your children onto the clubs that 
you choose.  I am looking for additional external companies to lead afterschool 
clubs; if you are aware of any who you would recommend please do contact me 

via the admin email address. 

Have a lovely weekend.

From Mrs Black and the St. Andrew’s team.

Jack M and his family are delighted to introduce Isabella Alice, born 6th April 2024, 
weighing 8lb 6oz. They are all smitten and we can see why! 

Such wonderful news, our congratulations and very best wishes to you all. 

https://forms.gle/b3HfiGYytrAokZGj9


Summer Term 2024

Monday 6th May: Bank Holiday
Monday 13th to Thursday 16th May: SATS Week (Year 6)

Monday 27th to Friday 31st May: Half Term Break
Monday 3rd June: Inset Day

Wednesday 5th June: Sports Day (reserve date Wednesday 12th June)
Tuesday 18th June: Class Photos

Wednesday 19th to Friday 21st June: Hilltop Residential Trip (Year 6)
Tuesday 25th June: Year 5 Taster Day, Maltings Academy (further details to follow from Maltings)

Friday 5th July: Inset Day
Monday 15th & Tuesday 16th July: Year 6 Production 1pm
Monday 22nd July: Year 6 Leavers Party (3.10-5.00pm)

Tuesday 23rd July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 11.30am (Year 6 parents welcome)
Tuesday 23rd July: Last day of term Finishing at 1pm 

Wednesday 24th July to Friday 30th August: Summer Holidays
Monday 2nd September: Inset Day

Tuesday 3rd September: children back to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years Monday Summer Sports Club ALL YEAR GROUPS
https://sportscoachingspecialists.classforkids.io/info/177

Year 3 Tuesday Football Club Years 3+4 Only
https://sportscoachingspecialists.classforkids.io/info/176

Year 4 Tuesday Football Club Years 3+4 Only
https://sportscoachingspecialists.classforkids.io/info/176

Year 5 Tuesday Football Club - Year 5 and 6 Football Club is now 
available to book via ParentPay. 

Year 6 Tuesday Football Club - Year 5 and 6 Football Club is now 
available to book via ParentPay. 

• Please complete the Google form in the link below with
the name of the Secondary School your child will be
attending from Sept 2024 (Year 7).

https://forms.gle/ALBe6cSZmaETURnv5

Sports day 2024

We will be having a sports day this year.  Due to the reduction in playground and field size 

there will be some slight adaptations to the event.

Families whose children are in Berwicks and Greystones will attend from 9:15-10:15am

Families from Priory and Vinehurst houses will attend from 10:45-11:45am

The events will be the ‘sporting activities’ – where they collect points for their houses.

Due to capacity, we will have year group running races that will be watched by the whole 

school, we will not have space for spectators at this separate event. We will film these races 

and share them on google classroom.

https://sportscoachingspecialists.classforkids.io/info/177
https://forms.gle/ALBe6cSZmaETURnv5


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Erin
Birch – Livia

Cherry - Mason
Fir – Arthur

Maple - London
Oak – Sienna

Rowan - Matilda
Sycamore – William

A special Shine award to Olivia S for creating and 
sharing a special piece of homework. 

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  
Enjoyment

Every child is loved and known.
Every child shines.



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2024 – SCHOOL MEAL MENUS (weeks 1 & 2)

Please ensure you have PRE-ORDERED via ParentPay
Meals need to be pre-ordered by midday each Friday for the week AFTER next

eg. By midday on Friday 26th April for the week beginning 6th May

Meals are £2.50 daily 
Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren. 



SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2024 – SCHOOL MEAL MENUS (week 3)

Please ensure you have PRE-ORDERED via ParentPay
Meals need to be pre-ordered by midday each Friday for the week AFTER next

eg. By midday on Friday 26th April for the week beginning 6th May

Meals are £2.50 daily 
Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren. 

Please note: meals can be pre-ordered for the whole Summer Term should
you wish to. You will not be charged until the meal is taken.



For more artwork please follow:
https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lan

g=en

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
15th to 21st April 2024 

Elijah, Ronnie, Thomas S (Y3), Hettie, Franky, Henry W (Y5), 

1st Isabelle D-S 9,546

2nd Theodore, J 5,232

3rd Alexis, W 3,951

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en


House Points for 
this week!

Berwicks 415

Greystones 333

Priory 500

Vinehurst 352

Well done to PRIORY for 
earning the most house points 

this week.





Shining at Home

We had this lovely photo of Imogen sent in
by her family – she got the highest score in
her gymnastics group!

Great work Imogen and congratulations!



Shining at Home

Below is Eden’s experience, written by himself on his first flying lesson….

I love planes and when I am older I would like to become a pilot. This weekend I got to fly a small 4
seater plane. We orbited around Kelvedon, flew over Maldon and crossed over Mersea. It was a very
fun experience, I got handed the control for longer than I was supposed to because the pilot thought
I was extremely focused and so I was also allowed to help land the plane. Eden

That sounds a fantastic and exciting experience – well done Eden for remaining focused throughout.
Piloting a plane at 10 years old is very impressive!



Well done to Rhys in Year 3 for demonstrating CARE values in
supporting Little Havens. Please help support Rhys if you can.










